
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 3041 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  8644 

 Author: Rep. Stinson 

 Date: 2/13/2024 

 Impact:  $0 

 

Research Analysis 

 

House Bill 3041, as introduced, exempts the State Department of Health from reporting stem cell 

research if none was conducted that year. 

 

Prepared By: Matthew Brenchley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB3041 removes the obligation for the State Department of Health (OSDH) to submit a stem 

cell report to the Governor and Legislature when there is no stem cell research to report that year. 

 

OSDH does not anticipate the passing of this measure to result in any cost savings internally or 

have a direct fiscal impact on the state budget. 

 

Prepared By: Alexandra Ladner, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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